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From: Kemper, Lauri@Waterboards
To: RB6enfproceed@waterboards
Cc: Holden, Anne@Waterboards; Dernbach, Lisa@Waterboards; Drabandt, Laura@Waterboards
Subject: Comments on Proposed CAO for PG&E, Hinkley
Date: Tuesday, October 27, 2015 3:44:20 PM

At the request of Dr. Izbicki, United States Geological Survey, I am submitting the following
email received today from Dr. Izbicki to Anne Holden, Water Board Prosecution Team
Geologist into the record for the PGE CAO hearing November 4, 2015.  Please distribute to
the Water Board members, its Advisory Team, PG&E, and other interested persons.
 
-----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
------------------------------------------
 
 
Hi Anne--
 
Thanks for addressing our concerns on the phone.
 
There are two sections of the CAO that reference the Background Study that I had concerns
about. I've made suggestions for alternative language.
 

1. Pg 6: This finding states, in part,  "The USGS is scheduled to produce a Background
Study Preliminary Results Report no later than September 2017 and a Final
Background Study no later than June 2019."  At present the content of the "interim
report" as presented in the proposal with a draft due in September 2017 is
undetermined. Data from the Background study available at that time that has been
presented to the Technical Working Group (TWG) will be evaluated to determine if
there is actionable information or preliminary results suitable for release. I suggest
deleting this sentence. It would be okay to add at the end of the paragraph "If
actionable data, information, or results are available before the completion of the USGS
Background Study, this information will be made available to the RWQCB."

 
2. Pg 10: "The USGS Background Study is intended to provide sufficient evidence that

can be used to determine if the chromium in the northern disputed plumes is directly
and unequivocally linked to PG&E's historical discharge or if it is naturally-
occurring." The standard "directly and unequivocally" is pretty high. Please delete
those words.

 
We should make the "CAO references to USGS Background Study" a topic for the Nov 5th
TWG meeting. This would allow for 1) a group consensus, 2) bring everyone up to speed,
and 3) manage the groups expectations concerning the timing and delivery of results, and the
expected timing of RWQCB actions on results.
 
Thanks
Izzy
-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
--------
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